

February 28, 1960

Dear Dan;

I have just decided to return to Frigidaire fully realizing that it may not work out but intending to tackle this new job with a positive attitude and hoping for the best. I have heard nothing from the National Security Agency and since I have been unable to find steady employment in this area to hold my over until I could expect to hear from them, I feel economically forced to return to Dayton. If things don't work out in Dayton I will probably seek a teaching position in the Columbus area and will start work on a masters degree at Ohio State.

I am to be discharged from the Air Force on the 9th of March and will be returning to Ohio as soon as I can take care of my personal affairs here on the East coast.

I talked to O.J. the other day and he said that he was still unemployed but thought that he would accept a job in a hotel in Colorado sometime in May. After the summer months he would then have to go to Puerto Rico for the winter business. He said that he would try to get down to see us before we left but we haven't heard from him in about 10 days.

There is nothing new to tell you about the family that I didn't tell you when I saw last month. The Air Force has seen fit to keep me extremely busy during the last month making it somewhat difficult to get things straightened out. I just returned from a week in England which will probably be my last look at Europe.

I wrote Sam and told him not to judge my decision to harshly since I'm trying to satisfy economic security and personal satisfaction with the best solution that has presented itself to me at this time. As I said before, I'm going back to Dayton with a positive attitude and if things don't work out I'll at least be able to quit with a partially clean conscious.

Write when you can of your activities and we'll try to keep in touch better than before.

Sincerely,
Tom